
 City of  Cleve land  Memorandum  
 Justin M. Bibb, Mayor  

  
  

TO:  Blaine A. Griffin, Chair 

  Council Committee of the Whole 

 

FROM: Dornat A. Drummond, Director 

  Department of Public Safety 

 

SUBJECT:  Ordinance No. 547-2024 Nominating and voting on who should serve on 

Cuyahoga County’s 9-1-1 Program Review Committee 

 

DATE:  June 3, 2024 

  

 

Cuyahoga County maintains a 9-1-1 Plan in accordance with ORC Section 128.07.  

This Plan is for the implementation and operation of the countywide 9-1-1 system.  

Cuyahoga County is also required to maintain a county 9-1-1 Program Review 

Committee in accordance with ORC Section 128.06(B) which specifies the committee 

members. 

 

The Cuyahoga County 9-1-1 Program Review Committee is a five member committee 

consisting of Cuyahoga County Executive Chris Ronayne, City of Cleveland Mayor 

Justin M. Bibb, City of Parma Mayor Timothy DeGeeter, Olmsted Township Trustee Lisa 

Zver, and a Mayors and City Managers Association Representative.  The Mayors and 

City Managers Association Representative shall be selected by the majority of all of the 

legislative authorities of municipal corporations in Cuyahoga County. 

 

If approved by Council, Ord. No. 547-2024 would nominate and vote for Mayor Kirsten 

Holzheimer-Gail of the City of Euclid to serve on Cuyahoga County’s 9-1-1 Program 

Review Committee as the representative of all chief executive officers of all municipal 

corporations within Cuyahoga County, in accordance with ORC Section 128.06(B)(4). 

 


